Roy Cooper, Governor
State of North Carolina

GOVERNOR ROY COOPER OBJECTIONS AND VETO MESSAGE:

House Bill 488, “AN ACT TO REORGANIZE THE BUILDING CODE COUNCIL AND
CREATE THE RESIDENTIAL CODE COUNCIL, TO AMEND VARIOUS PROVISIONS
OF THE NORTH CAROLINA STATE BUILDING CODE AND LAND DEVELOPMENT
REGULATIONS, AND TO INCREASE THE PROJECT COST MINIMUM FOR
APPLICABILITY OF GENERAL CONTRACTOR LICENSING REQUIREMENTS.”

This bill stops important work to make home construction safer from disaster and more
energy efficient, and ultimately will cost homeowners and renters more money. The bill also
imperils North Carolina’s ability to qualify for FEMA funds by freezing residential building
code standards. Not only does the bill wipe out years of work to make homes safer and more
affordable, it also violates the Constitution by rigging the way rules are made.

Therefore, I veto the bill.

/

Roy Coope}
Governor

The bill, having been Vetoegl, is returned to the Clerk of the North Carolina House on this
the —|+hday of July 2023,at |-l PM  for reconsideration by that body.

1) FROM GOVERNOF

The Capitol Building, Raleigh, NC 27602 ]
Mail: 20301 Mail Service Center, Raleigh, NC 27699-0301 0}‘0:\'\7,3 11\ (’V\’\

Phone: (919)814-2100 /V\ W




